

Freedom First PAC PO Box 9190 St. Paul, MN 55109-0190

January 28, 2011

Ms. Ashley A. Carter Campaign Finance Analyst Reports and Analysis Division Federal Election Commission Washington, DC 20463

Dear Ms. Carter:

Please find attached our 2010 Year End report for the period beginning November 23, 2010 and ending December 31, 2010.

Similar to our prior quarterly filings, please be advised that all missing employer information has been requested using best efforts and has been disclosed as such on Schedule A. Also, all reattribution letters have been sent out for amounts exceeding contribution limits. On Line 15, all travel reimbursements paid to the Freedom First PAC were the usual and normal charge for these travel costs.

On Line 21(b), Freedom First PAC discloses payments to various political organizations and consultants for travel costs. Freedom First PAC paid the usual and normal charge for these travel costs. All utility costs for Freedom First PAC are included in the cost of office rent. Finally, please be advised that all disbursements disclosed on Line 21(b) were made for PAC purposes. No disbursement disclosed on Line 21(b) was made on behalf of a federal or state candidate.

If you have further questions, please don't hesitate to contact me at 952-212-0228.

Sincerely,

Don Stiles Treasurer, Freedom First PAC